
KEEP OUR CAR PARK FREE 
 
We, the undersigned, want Derbyshire County Council to review the decision to 
make the Willington Picnic Area car park a pay and display. 
 
Parking has been free for more than forty years.  The car park is a vital community 
asset in the centre of Willington where off street parking is very limited. 
 
The car park is used by many people who visit Willington and use and support the 
businesses and the facilities availableespecially the many daily rail commuters who 
use our railway station. 
 
Massive extra congestion on an already congested road network leading through 
the village to and from the A38 and A50 would arise as cars would park on the 
narrow streets to avoid paying car parking charges. 
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